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  The average person who gets laid off from their job will be completely poor, broke, and/or 
homeless, within two to three months without receiving any further income or assistance. If by the 
time that you pay all of your bills at the end of the month, you have no extra money to show for all 
of your hard work, then, you are eating your seed. If every time that you get a bonus on your job, 
you spend all of it on a vacation, a new car, or a new piece of furniture, you are eating your seed. If 
by the time that you save up a thousand dollars in savings, you are quickly trying to find something 
to spend it on, you are eating your seed. 
 
 2 Corinthians 9:10 state, “Now he who supplies seed to the sower and bread for food will also 
supply and increase your store of seed and will enlarge the harvest of your righteousness.” God has 
fixed it so that you do not have to eat your seed. In other words, never eat what you should be 
planting. Yes, you can get full off of eating a lot of seeds, but you will waste a lot of potential that is 
resident within each seed. God has already promised to provide bread for food, so you shouldn’t 
ever have to eat your seed for food. 
 
 Your seed is designed to be planted, not eaten, because God understands that if you plant 
your seed it will produce a great harvest of fruit. Live off of the bread (what you need) and share the 
fruit of your harvest with others. Eating your seed will keep you from being able to expand your 
harvest. Your seed is your wealth potential. It is designed to be planted into soil that will produce a 
perpetual harvest. If you plant an apple seed, it will produce a tree, which will produce a harvest of 
apples, not just this year, but every year. Most Americans sow into clothing lines, restaurants, and 
automobile companies and guess who continues to prosper? That’s right, the companies that they 
sow into. Imagine how much kingdom work could be done, if you sowed into your church. 
 
 Once you understand that the purpose of seed is for sowing and not eating then, God will 
enlarge your store of seed, because you now understand how it should be used. God won’t give more 
money to people that make it and spend it all, make it and eat it up, make it and splurge on non-
essentials. God wants to provide seed to those who will plant it, produce more with it, be a blessing 
to others, and use it for the mission work of the kingdom of God. 


